

#### 一、阅读理解。

#### A

In the future, people will have their own robots. They are just like humans. They'll help us do the housework and do the most difficult work. They'll be very important in our life.

Scientists believe that they will try their best to make robots look like us. Now lots of foreign companies(公司) have already made robots walk and dance.

But some of the scientists think that it will be difficult for a robot to do the same things as a real person.

If we can make a robot like a person, we'll have more free time. Maybe the dream will come true. 根据短文内容,判断下列句子的正(T)误(F)。

- ( ) 1. Some scientists think that they can make robots look like us.
- ( )2. In the future, robots will be very important in our life.
- ( )3. Some of the scientists think robots can't do all the things like us.
- ( )4. People can let robots do housework and the most difficult work.
- ( )5. People are like robots.

#### Li Ning from China:

I want to be a movie director like Zhang Yimou. And I want to make some exciting movies. Maybe you can see my movies many years later.

## Vic from Singapore:

I want to be an actor because I love acting. I enjoy it, and I always <u>perform</u> with the TV on. I take acting lessons three times a week.

#### Eliza from the United States:

When I grow up, I want to be a dentist because I am very interested in it. But I need to save enough money to get the education.

# Rebecca from the United Kingdom:

I am going to be a professional(专业的) programmer. I like working on the computer and surfing the Internet, and I know the job can help me make a lot of money for my family. We are going to live in a big house with my pets—a cat and a dog.

(	)6.		wants	to	make	some	exciting
		movies.	_				

A. Li Ning

B. Eliza

C. Rebecca

D. Vic

)7. The underlined word "perform" " in Chinese.

A. 演奏 B. 完成 C. 表演

D. 执行

)8. When Eliza grows up, she's going to be a (n) A. director B. actress C. dentist D. programmer )9. Rebecca comes from B. England A. America D. Australia C. Singapore

- ( )10. Which of the following is NOT true?
  - A. Vic often takes acting lessons.
  - B. Eliza needs to save money to get the education.
  - C. Rebecca wants to make a lot of money for her family.
  - D. If you have a toothache, maybe you can ask Li Ning for help.

## 二、任务型阅读。

You'll see a new doctor at a hospital near London if you go there. He's very smart but he never speaks and he didn't go to medical school. He can work all day long without rest. He's one meter tall and has a face like a TV screen. He has no arms or legs but lots of buttons(按钮). He is named Dr. Robot.

Doctors often need to ask their sick(生病的) persons some questions. But busy doctors can only spend a few minutes with each of them. The robot doctor,

however, can ask a sick person questions for an hour if necessary. So when the human doctor meets his sick person, he already has a lot of helpful information. Dr. Robot is quite human. If you answer "No" to the question "Do you like smoking?" Dr. Robot will answer, "I'm glad to hear that." Robot doctors help human doctors a lot in their medical work. But they will never take the place of human doctors. 根据短文内容,回答下列问题。

1. Does the robot doctor look like a human doctor?

2. What does the robot doctor look like?

3. What does the underlined word "human" mean in Chinese?

4. How long can busy doctors spend with each of their sick persons?

5. What doesn't Dr. Robot like people to do?